From: Jansen [jansen@webone.com.au]
Sent: Wednesday, 20 August 2003 9:06 AM
To: icrc@act.gov.au


Subject: FW: Investigation into pricing for water & wastewater services in the ACT & Water Abstraction Charge

To the Independent Pricing & Regulatory Commission
icrc@act.gov.au
 

 

Dear Commissioners
 

I am writing to you on behalf of the Property Owners & Ratepayers Associations of the ACT  Inc 
 

Below is part of the text of our August newsletter, which is self explanatory.
 

Most ratepayers I speak to don't mind paying a reasonable cost for water & sewerage services, what concern them more is the reliability and continuity of those services as well as receiving value for their money. Twelve years ago ACTEW undertook some public consultation on wether we needed another dam, if it had been built at that time it could easily have been paid for by now with the monies which have been siphoned off from ACTEW by ACT Governments.
 

Water abstraction charges and any other levies must be used for providing continuity and dependable services. Ratepayers feel that the use levies and charges as a general revenue source is totally unacceptable.
 

We understand that Canberrans use, on average, low amounts of water per annum per capita. If this is the case a policy of pressuring significant reductions in use in a growing city and region would make us more vulnerable to lesser droughts than the current one.
 

We note that new unit & townhouse developments are not required to have separate meters for each individual dwelling. Surely separate meters would encourage better use of water, particularly with unit & townhouse developments accounting for a significant portion of new dwelling construction. We raised this point some 12 years ago with ACTEW and on a number of occasions since but nothing has resulted. 
 

We would appreciate a copy of your draft report when it is available.
 

Thank you
 

Peter Jansen
President
Property Owners & Ratepayers Associations of the ACT Inc
Ph 62816262 Fax 62817137
 

"Water Supply
More taxes yet again !! Responsible water management or revenue raising ?
Water tax ( abstraction charge) is rising dramatically, from 10c per kilolitre last year to 20c this year and 25c next year. 
This TAX must be set aside in a special fund to provide capital for the implementation of solutions to Canberra’s continuing water problems. Had amounts collected in the past been set aside and used wisely we would probably not have the water problems which we now have.
To absorb the tax into general revenue is irresponsible and an will limit the options for solving our water problems."
